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Peace Corps Interview Privacy Act Statement 
The Peace Corps, an agency of the federal government, is required by the Privacy Act of 1974 (5 U.S.C. 
552a) to advise you of the following information regarding this interview. The Privacy Act addresses the 
federal government’s use of certain personal information in agency files. The interview is part of the 
application process for Peace Corps service. 
 
A. This application is authorized by the Peace Corps Act (22 U.S.C. 2501 et seq.) as amended. 
 
B. The interview will be used is to evaluate your suitability and qualifications to serve as a Peace Corps 
Volunteer. 
 
C. This information may be used for the routine uses described in the Privacy Act, 5 U.S.C. 552a, and the 
Peace Corps' published Routine Uses, summarized in Peace Corps' System of Records. 
 
D. The participation in and completion of this interview is voluntary. However, failure to participate in or 
to complete the interview will result in the Peace Corps being unable to assess your qualifications and 
may preclude your consideration for the Peace Corps. 
 
Peace Corps Interview Paperwork Reduction Act Statement 
Public reporting burden for this information collection is estimated to average 90 minutes. The Peace 
Corps may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid OMB control number. Send comments regarding this burden estimate 
or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to: 
the FOIA Officer, Peace Corps, 1111 20th Street NW, 2nd Floor, Washington, D.C. 20526 or 
pcfr@peacecorps.gov. 
 

http://files.peacecorps.gov/multimedia/pdf/policies/systemofrecords.pdf

